


argument of Friedman and Downey: 

"We believe that it is ethical to investigate 
genetic influences on homosexuality (or 
other controversial areas such as intelligence, 
for example) with appropriate ethical scien­
tific guidelines in place ... Even the most well­
intentioned social policymakers slide down 
a slippery slope when advocating censor­
ship of scientific investigation." 

Psychologist J. Michael Bailey offers the following 
response to the activists who suggest that studying homo­
sexuality will cause harm to homosexually oriented peo­
ple: "The belief that studying the causes of homosexuality 
will eventually harm gay people is highly speculative." 

Dr. Hershberger noted the following: 

" .. .I think those researchers/political 
activists who insist that nothing can be 
done to moderate homosexual behavior 
are being disingenuous, as well as 
extremely intolerant. They are way out of 
line in trying to throw roadblocks in the 
way of people who with very good rea­
sons ( e.g., religious) want to at least lessen 
their identification as homosexuals." 

"Also," Hershberger adds, " it is problematic to hold this 
type of research [such as Spitzer's] to a higher standard 
than others." 

Indeed, one could argue that the Spitzer study received an 
extraordinary amount of scrutiny and mean-spirited com­
mentary, most notably from gay-activist commentators 
who questioned everything from his study methodology 
to his personal character. 

Dr. Robert Epstein, editor of Psychology Today, was the 
recipient of some of the mean-spiritedness of activists who 
accused him of being "anti-gay" because of his insistence 
on the individual's right to self-determination. 

Epstein noted that he had been given a harsh introduction to 
"a dark, intolerant, abusive side of the gay community"; nev­
ertheless, he added, "I will continue to be a strong advocate 
for gay and lesbian causes, to champion the individual' right 
to self-determination, and to condemn any attempts by any­
one to suppress the truth. So am I anti-gay?" 

A number of respected scientists are beginning to resist 
the intimidations of the activists and are coming out of 
the academic closets to support science and the search 
of truth. Many are beginning to agree with Dr. Robert 
Spitzer, who says: 

"Science progresses by asking interest­
ing questions, not by avoiding questions 
whose answers might not be helpful in 
achieving a political agenda." 

Dr. Hershberger is one of those scientists whose interest in 
truth rises above political agendas. 




